From: publicaccess@cherwell-dc.gov.uk [mailto:publicaccess@cherwell-dc.gov.uk]

Sent: 14 July 2011 16:37

To: Public Access DC Comments; Linda Griffiths

Subject: PublicAccess for Planning - Application Comments (11/01052/OUT)

PublicAccess for Planning  - Application Comments (11/01052/OUT)

"Gordon Kelman" has used the PublicAccess for Planning website to submit their comments on a Planning Application.  You have received this message because you are the Case Officer for this application or because this is a designated mailbox for PublicAccess comments submissions.

Comments were submitted at 14/07/2011 16:37:02 from gordon.kelman@oxfordshire.gov.uk

Application Summary

-------------------

Application Number: 11/01052/OUT

Address:

Land South West Of Bicester Adjoining Oxford Road And Middleton Stoney Road Bicester Oxfordshire

Proposal:

Outline - Construction of up to 46 dwellings with associated amenity space, car parking, access roads and public open space

Case Officer:

Linda Griffiths

Customer Details

----------------

Name:

Gordon Kelman

Address:

County Drainage Team

Speedwell House

Speedwell Street

Oxford

OX1 1NE

Customer wishes to comment on the Planning Application.

Comments:

This development will fall under the Flood and Water Management Act 2010, which states that if more than 2 properties or industrial developments drain to a joint SUDs (Sustainable Drainage feature), then that feature is to be adopted by the Lead Flood Authority / Suds Adoption Body (SAB).

At the present time the Government have delayed the implementation of the SUDs part of the Act until April 2012, but Oxfordshire County Council believes that we are ready to move forward with this part of the Act and adopt non highway SUDs now.

Therefore we will comment on all applications with two properties and above concerning SUDs and the Act. If the Developer wishes for Oxfordshire as the SAB to adopt the SUDs feature, this will be done with a commuted sum charged to cover future maintenance. 

The charging for the Design Check and the payment for monitoring of the construction will not come into force until April 2012.

The Act does state that Developers will be charged set fees for:-

·        checking the SUDs design of their development, 

·        supervision of SUDs being installed

·        a commuted sum for the future maintenance of the SUDs

The fees for checking and supervision will be set by the Government in October 2011.

At the present time no fees can be charged before April 2012, but this may change.

Specific comments for this application are as follows:-

Drainage details are limited due to this being Outline Planning only however any new hard landscaped areas outside of the highway must be permeable, ie porous paving, or must have a positive drainage system which connects to soak-away within the boundary limits of the Development. Where Suds features are to be adopted by OCC these should be designed for ease of maintenance. Full drainage design details will be required when the full planning application is submitted.
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